

Department of Health and Aged Care

Transition to College-Led Training Advisory Committee

Communique – 14 March 2023

The 22nd and final meeting of the Australian Government Department of Health and Aged Care Transition to College-Led Training Advisory Committee (TCLTAC) was held on 14 March 2023 in Canberra.

The Australian College of Rural and Remote Medicine (ACRRM) and the Royal Australian College of General Practice (RACGP) provided an update on the implementation of college-led training models, including onboarding and training for new staff and readiness of training, learning management systems and outline of priorities.

The Department continues to work with Services Australia to communicate and assist with monitoring support payments for AGPT registrars, supervisors and training practices. The first round of payments commenced in February 2023.

The establishment of the First Nations GP Training Committee will commence shortly, with a call for nominations to be sent by Assistant Minister McCarthy in the near future.

All members were acknowledged and thanked for their contribution to TCLTAC. Future monitoring of the college-led training model will be overseen by the General Practice Training Advisory Committee (GPTAC). GPTAC will next meet in mid-June 2023.

Further information on the Advisory Committee can be found at www.health.gov.au